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From the Editor & Publisher

“As we gear up to celebrate 300 years in 
Freemasonry, this great Province shows no 

signs of taking its ‘foot off the pedal’...”
Bro Vince Tindale

no signs of taking its ‘foot 
off the pedal’ as we look 
forward to a visit to Grand 
Lodge on 25th March 2017, 
Peterborough Cathedral 
Service on 11th June 2017 
and finally the Grand Ball 
on 21st October 2017.  Full 
details can be found on 
the website. Individual 
Lodges or groups of 
Lodges may arranging 
their own celebration 
events so there’s plenty 
for all of us to get involved 
with for us and our 
families.

This is only the second 
edition of the re-designed 
Password and there are 

After most of 
us have had 
a peaceful 

Christmas recess, it’s 
now full steam ahead for 
the second half of a very 
busy Masonic year.

Since our last issue, we 
now have a wonderful 
new Masonic Centre in 
Huntingdon whilst Lodges 
and individuals continue to 
show their caring side by 
charitable donations and 
presentations.

As we gear up to celebrate 
300 years in Freemasonry, 
this great Province shows 

some wonderful items 
planned for future issues.

Please do consider 
anything that you feel may 
be of interest and contact 
your local information 
officer (details on page 27).

A very big thanks to 
everyone who submitted 
articles for this issue and 
to the people who make 
this publication possible.

Your hard work is greatly 
appreciated.

Bro Vince Tindale,
Editor and Publisher
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I am pleased to 
report that our 
Province moves 
into 2016 in a very 
strong position.

I am pleased to report 
that our Province moves 
into 2016 in a very strong 
position. Freemasonry 
throughout the country 
is reviewing its position 
particularly with 
respect to membership 
levels and there are 
various initiatives 
being introduced. 
Northamptonshire and 
Huntingdonshire are 
well ahead of the game 
and we are working hard 
to ensure that we have 
an Order that is fit for 
the 21st Century and 
therefore attractive to 
the modern man, without 
ever losing or diluting 
our  traditions and 
principles. Our Province 
will continue to support 
the efforts of Grand 
Lodge to ensure that we 
move to the future with 
confidence.

One important initiative 

has been the creation 
of what are often called 
‘light blue apron’ clubs. 
We have been operating 
our new members club 
under the guidance of 
W Bro John Ferguson 
for some time now and 
are meeting with very 
satisfying results. John 
and W Bro Jim Boughton 
recently attended a 
seminar in London and 
were able to contribute 
to the proceedings based 
on our experiences. 

There will shortly be 
the introduction of a 
Provincial Membership 
Officer and also Lodge 
Membership Officers 
whose role will be to 
look after new members 
from the initial concept 
of becoming a Mason 
through to the initiation 
and then, so importantly, 
thereafter. This Province 
has a first class record in 
the level of initiates so 
we must do our utmost 
to ensure that these 
new members stay 
with us and progress 
through their lodges. I 
will report further on this 
topic during the coming 
weeks.

Another subject that 
is currently, and quite 
correctly, occupying 
Grand Lodge is the 
matter of Masonic 
premises. It is often 
found that Masonic 
centres are becoming 
old and expensive to 
maintain and a reducing 
membership exacerbates 
the problem. We have, 
of course, faced and 
dealt with the problem 
in our Province and 
can point to Corby, 
Peterborough, Towcester 
and Northampton 
where we have modern 
and efficient buildings. 
Much work has gone 
on at other centres 
such as Rushden and 
I do not perceive any 
problems anywhere 
within our Province. The 
amazing things that have 
happened in Huntingdon 
are dealt with elsewhere 
in this issue, but I must 
just congratulate W 
Bro John Benson, W 
Bro Malcolm Firmedow 
and all the others who 
have demonstrated 
the vision and then 
applied the hard work 
to achieve this fantastic 
result. I urge you all to 
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May the Great 
Architect bless 
you all.

attend a meeting in the 
new centre as soon as 
convenient. It is well 
worth the effort. There 
will, of necessity, be a 
ceremony to dedicate 
the new building and this 
will happen before the 
end of this season.

Brethren, unlike some, 
we are a united Province 
and the Craft enjoys 
the support of all other 
Orders that operate 
within our boundaries. 
The Royal Arch is 
prospering under its 
current leadership and 
I am pleased to give my 
full support. VW Bro 
Wayne Williams, Grand 
Superintendent, and I 
have worked together for 
many years and it is good 
to witness the results 
that are forthcoming. Let 

us all continue to make 
this Province a happy 
and successful unit and 
demonstrate to others 
what can be achieved 
with planning and effort.

I hope that you all enjoy 
the remainder of this 
season and I look forward 
to Provincial Grand 
Lodge and the Three 
Counties promotions 
meeting in May. There 
are to be some changes 
in the Provincial 
Executive that I have 
already announced. It 
may seem a shame to 
change something that is 
successful but Masonry 
is a progressive science, 
and it is essential that 
we plan progression to 
ensure a secure future 
for this wonderful 
organisation.

Provincial Grand Master,  
RWBro Max Bayes

“Our Province will continue to support the 
efforts of Grand Lodge to ensure that we move 

to the future with confidence.”
Max Bayes , Provincial Grand Master
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New APGM 
from May 2016
W Bro Charles 
Bennett WM
Born in Trinidad in 1951 
and moved to Venezuela, 
Aruba, Spain and Thailand 
before settling in England.

Joined the wine trade with 
Hedges & Butler of London 
in 1970 and moved to the 
United Arab Emirates to 
run Spinneys wine and 
spirits interests, in 1981. 
Bought Hanslope Wines in 
1986 and retired in 2015.

Initiated into De La Pre 
Lodge in 1996 and became 
Worshipful Master in 
2002. Also a member of 
Palmer Lodge of Provincial 
Grand Stewards, Lodge 
of Installed Masters and 
Three Counties Lodge.

Appointed as Deputy 
Provincial Grand Director 
of Ceremonies in 2008 and 
became Provincial Grand 
Director of Ceremonies 
in 2011. Exalted into 
St George’s Chapter 
(Wolverton) in 2001 before 
joining Northampton 
Chapter in 2005. Married 

to Adele since 1981.

Other interests include 
most activities that are 
connected with the sea 
(especially sailing and 
snorkelling) and, on land... 
rugby and cricket... though 
purely as a spectator, now!

PGM’S 
Community 
Impact Appeal
As we approach 
the tercentenary of 
Freemasonry in 2017, we 
have an ideal opportunity 
to take Freemasonry to a 
wider audience & improve 
public image. 

The Provincial Grand 
Master is spearheading a 
community impact project 

that will do just that.  
Freemasonry is woven into 
the fabric of the country 
and part of our heritage 
that we are keen to 
preserve.

Another part of our 
local heritage is at 
Fotheringhay, just 
north of Oundle in East 
Northamptonshire.  
Fotheringhay Church, 
which has existed since 
Norman times, urgently 
needs restoration work, 
particularly to the 
decaying roof. 

A registered charity, The 
Friends of Fotheringhay 
Church, has been 
established to raise the 
£700,000 needed for this 
work.

The Provincial Grand 
Master hopes Lodges 
and individuals will 
respond positively to his 
Fotheringhay Appeal in 
order that we can make 
a significant contribution.  
Donations should be 
sent to the Provincial 
Grand Charity, marked 
“Fotheringhay Appeal.
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Provincial Carol 
Service
On Sunday 13 December, 
Peterborough Cathedral 
was the setting for the 
Province’s Annual Festival 
of Lessons & Carols. It 
was very well attended 
by members, their friends 
and families from across 
the Province. The Mayor 
of Peterborough, Cllr 
John Peach, was amongst 
the civic dignitaries 
in attendance which 
included the Deputy 
Lord Lieutenant for 

Cambridgeshire, Richard 
Barnwell as well as the 
Deputy Lord Lieutenant 
for Northamptonshire, 
Simon Leatham.

The service itself was led 
by The Very Reverend 
Charles Taylor, Dean of 
Peterborough, and the 
lessons were read by our 
Provincial Grand Master, 
RW Bro Max Bayes as well 
as the Heads of Orders 
from within the Province 
including the Grand 
Superintendent, E Comp 
Wayne Williams and the 
Provincial Grand Master 

for the Mark Degree, RW 
Bro George Bonham.

The Peterborough 
Cathedral choir was 
magnificent throughout 
the service. In his opening 
remarks, the Dean of 
Peterborough expressed 
his gratitude for the 
support that the Cathedral 
had received over a 
number of years from 
the Province. Afterwards, 
there were mince pies 
and glasses of wine to 
savor and help start the 
Christmas feeling for those 
who enjoyed the service.

Above: Our Provincial Grand Master, RW Bro Max Bayes is pictured with the Mayor of Peterborough 
(on the far left), Cllr John Peach.
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Brackley
Carols On The 
Piazza
Waynflete Lodge No 4452 
members provided mulled 
wine at the Town’s Carols 
on the Piazza on Sunday 
20th December 2015. 
Raising some £340 for the 
Mayor’s Charity.

The Town Hall provided 
the backdrop for the 
event and is the location 
for Waynflete’s meetings. 
A £2.5m refurbishment 
of the Town Hall is to 
start next year at which 
time the Lodge will meet 
and eat in the Crown 
Hotel located just across 

the Piazza. Waynflete 
Lodge has met in the 
Town Hall since 1923. At 
the completion of the 
refurbishment, Waynflete 
will have a purpose built 
storage area for the 
Temple furniture, a lift is to 
be installed between the 
three floors of the building 
and the Temple space will 
be rejuvenated.

Daventry
Guide Dogs For 
The Blind
The presentation took 
place in the “Early Doors” 
Micro Pub in Sheaf Street, 
Daventry.

The WM Chris Prosser, IPM Kevin Rush and JW Mark Burgess 
are pictured. 

The donation being the 
result of a very successful 
year of fund raising, 
including a Ladies Festival 
and auction of promises. 

It costs up to £50,000 to 
train a guide dog, the WM 
W Bro Mike Raine wanted 
to donate to a local charity 
and selected the Guide 
Dogs for the Blind. This 
particular charity seeks 
to raise £5000 annually 
so this donation was 
gratefully received. 

W Bro Mike A Raine (IPM) 
of the Buckby Castle 
Lodge said: “It gives me 
great pleasure, on behalf 
of the Freemasons of 
Buckby Castle Lodge, 
which is associated with 
the village of Long Buckby 
and Daventry, to present 
you with a cheque of 
£1000 to the Daventry 
Association of the Guide 
Dogs for the Blind.

This is just the sort of 
organization that we, 
as Freemasons, are 
committed to helping, 
important community 
services that provide real 
assistance to people with 
visual impairments”.
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The picture shows WBro 
Mike Raine, (left) and WBro 
Malcolm Payne presenting 
the cheque to Ms Rachel 
Nafzger with her dog Nikita.

“This is just the sort of organization that we, as 
Freemasons, are committed to helping...”

W Bro Mike A Raine (IPM) 

Huntingdon
Sothius Help for 
Arthritis Sufferers
The picture shows W 
BroBatton presenting a 
cheque for £1500 to the 
charity from money raised 
during his year in the chair.

Joe Batton was W/Master 
of Sothius Lodge No 8774 
in 2012.

W BroBatton says 
he chose this charity 
because most of us will at 
sometime in our life suffer 
from this awful disease, 
and he has witnessed 
the benefits that can be 
gained from this research 
personally.

On the left W BroJoe Batton, 
Mrs Paula Luter of Arthritis 
Research UK and W BroJohn 
Dench.
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Huntingdon
PGM Visits New 
Huntingdon 
Masonic Hall
On 2 November 2015 
the Provincial Grand 
Master, RW Bro Max 
Bayes, accompanied 
by his Deputy, WBro 
Trevor Boswell, visited 
the new Masonic Hall in 
Huntingdon where they 
were shown round by 
WBro John Benson and 
Bro Malcolm Firmedow.

The Provincial Grand 
Master and his Deputy 
were impressed by 
the building and the 
progress being made in 
turning it into a modern 
Masonic centre.  It is 
hoped the new building 
will be ready for use 
by the end of the year. 
The Provincial Grand 
Master commented: 
“This will be a new 
era for Freemasonry 
in Huntingdon and is 
certain to impress all 
who use and visit the 
new premises.”

Below: New Huntingdon 
Masonic Hall (left to right) 
RWBro Max Bayes, WBro 
John Benson & Bro Malcolm 
Firmedow
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Huntingdon’s First 
Craft Meeting
Here is a photo of the 
DPGM, WBro Trevor Boswell 
congratulating the newly 
installed WM of Socrates 
Lodge, WBro John Benson, 
after the first Craft meeting 
to be held at the newly 
opened Masonic Hall at 5 
Sovereign Court, Lancaster 
Way, Ermin Business Park, 
Huntingdon, on 19 January.  
The official opening 
ceremony is to take place 
on Saturday, 23 April.
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WBro Philip Litchfield (left), Bro Red Litchfield (middle) and 
Worshipful Master Mark Titterton (right).
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Kettering
Another ‘Lewis’ in 
Kettering!
W Bro Philip Litchfield 
proudly initiated his son, 
Bro Red Litchfield at the 
Lodge of St Paul 6516 
meeting on 8th December 
2015.

This was the second 
`Lewis` initiation in 
Kettering in the past 
month and so perhaps is 
setting a trend?

Worshipful Master W Bro 
Mark Titterton led an 
excellent ceremony and 
then a most enjoyable 
Festive Board, made for a 
very special evening.

Help For 
Underpriviledged 
Children
W BroKeith Riddle, WM 
of Cytringan Lodge 4048 
in Kettering makes sure 
seventy under privileged 
children in Kettering get 
a Christmas Day out after 
the brethren agree to 
provide transportation by 
hiring the coach for their 
trip. Pictured here handing 

over the cheque to Youth 
Works leader Cindy 
Whiting.

A Family Affair
It was very much a `Family 
Affair` at the meeting of 
Rockingham Forest Lodge 
9491, held at Kettering 
on 12th November 2015, 
when the Worshipful 
Master, W Bro Duncan 
Childs, initiated his son 
Bro Thomas Childs in the 
presence of Grand Father, 
Bro Philip Childs.

It was particularly good 
to have Bro Philip Childs 
present & so make three 
generations of the family 
for this very special 
evening. 

The ceremony was led in 
fine style by Worshipful 
Master W Bro Duncan 
Childs, who is also an 
acting Provincial Senior 
Grand Deacon.

The Festive Board was a 
happy occasion with the 
Lodge, Guests & Visitors 
all welcoming Bro Thomas 
Childs in a very warm & 
friendly way.
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Kettering
Trinity Lodge 30th 
Anniversary
There were birthday 
celebrations at Trinity 
Lodge number 9165 in 
Kettering on 28th October 
2015,  when the Lodge 
held its 30th Anniversary 

Pictured are Lodge founders from left ; W Bro Bryan Rowney, W Bro Brian Thompson, W Bro John 
Harvey, W Bro Cliff Attwood, W Bro Malcolm Smith and W Bro Colin Biddulph, with in centre, W Bro 
David Watson & Worshipful Master Bro Jim Annetts.

meeting. The Provincial 
Grand Treasurer W Bro 
David Watson was the 
official visitor, representing 
The Provincial Grand 
Master, and six founders, 
together with many Past 
Masters of the Lodge were 
present, taking part in an 
excellent ceremony. The 
Festive Board was most 

enjoyable, including a 
special toast to the future 
health of the Lodge & the 
next 30 years!
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Northampton
MBE for Mason: Northampton

“...the official looking brown envelope I thought 
it was a tax demand. Luckily I still opened it, 

and was ... invested as an MBE.” 

W Bro Cargin Moss of 
Pomfret Lodge No 360 in 
Northampton who runs a 
local martial arts academy 
has been awarded an 
MBE for his services to 
sport, the community and 
charities.

He said, “When I received 
the official looking brown 
envelope I thought it was a 
tax demand.  Luckily I still 

opened it and was amazed 
to read that I was to be 
invested as an MBE.”

Included in the MBE 
citation is reference to 
no less than sixty eight 
charity events in which 
Cargin has participated or 
he has organised. These 
events include black tie 
balls, 5K runs, dragon boat 
races and community 

challenges.  He is also an 
independent member of 
Northamptonshire’s Police 
and Crime Panel.

We offer him our our 
hearty congratulations and 
look forward to hearing 
all about the presentation 
ceremony, due to take 
place later in 2016.
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Northampton
Prestonian 
Lecture at Lodge 
of Perseverance
At their December 
meeting, the Lodge 
of Perseverance 455 
hosted a presentation of 
the Prestonian Lecture 
entitled, `Music in 
Masonry and Beyond` 

superbly delivered by W 
Bro Wayne Warlow. This 
excellent & interactive 
lecture was first presented 
by W Bro Wayne in 
2010 and a full house in 
Kettering were treated 
to a most enjoyable & 
informative evening.

The Lodge and visitors 
were honoured by the 
presence of the Provincial 
Grand Master, RW Bro 

Max Bayes, the Assistant 
Provincial Grand Master, 
W Bro David Burton and 
many other esteemed 
brethren.

Pictured L-R; W Bro David 
Watson, Worshipful Master 
Andrew Watson, W Bro 
Wayne Warlow, RW Bro 
Max Bayes, W Bro David 
Burton, VW Bro Dr Viv 
Thomas, VW Bro Wayne 
Williams.

WINTER 2015 / 2016 . NEWSLETTER OF THE PROVINCIAL GRAND   16

News From Around The Province



Peterborough
Well Pleased!
On Tuesday 17th 
November, on behalf 
of Petriburg Lodge & 
Provincial Grand Charity, 
the APGM, W Bro David 
Burton along with W 
Bro Graham Worraker 
presented a cheque for 
£5000 to The Well Charity 
in Peterborough. The 

Pictured below are (left to right): Sarah Jackson (Patron of The Well), Angela Worraker, Celina 
Worraker, W Bro Graham Worraker, Ann Green (Chairman of The Well), W Bro David Burton (Assistant 
Provincial Grand Master), Michele Hunt, W Bro Mervin Roberts (Petriburg Lodge Charity Steward)

money had been raised 
from the lodge relief 
chest, alms collections 
and raffles, and additional 
amounts from both the 
Ladies’ night and other 
events. These amounts 
were increased by a 
further £2000 from the 
Provincial Grand Charity.

Ann Green (Chairman of 
the charity) thanked both 
the lodge and Provincial 

charity for their generosity 
and said that the money 
would be put to good 
use. It represented a 
substantial part of their 
annual running costs and 
would give them a good 
start for the current year.

The Well is an independent 
counselling service set up 
in Peterborough for people 
aged over 18 years of age.
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St Neots 
Euston Lodge 
2283 Charity Golf 
Day
On an overcast although 
dry day, Euston Lodge 
held a charity golf day at 
Wyboston Lakes golf course, 
where 40 players competed, 

There were refreshments  
available on the 1st tee, 10th 
tee and 19th tee followed by 
a luncheon. The Worshipful 
Master of Euston Lodge, W 
BroCecil Collins and his wife 
along with other member’s 
wives joined the players 
for lunch, the prizes of the 
day where presented and 
sponsored by Richmond Hill 
Financial.

Photos show the winning 
Staple ford team Eaton 
Socon FC Veterans, Single 
winner Mr James Tans well, 
highest finishing freemason 
was Bro Somon Radley.

A photo of Cecil and Murcia 
Collins (presented at a later 
date) a framed of their 54th 
wedding anniversary,

£840 was raised on the day 
for Worshipful Master’s 
designated charities.

£840 was raised on the day for 
Worshipful Master’s designated    

charities.
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Guard and Provincial RCC 
Bodyguard.

Stuart retired in 2012 from 
Perkins Engines Ltd where 
he had held management 
positions here and abroad 
since joining them in 
1986. He lives in Uffington 
and has two grown up 
daughters, Sarah and 
Claire.

He has been involved with 
many fundraising events 
including sponsored bike 
rides from Stamford to 
Devonshire Court, Oadby 
for the RMBI. In 2015 he 
and his daughters cycled 
from Lincoln to Uffington 
for The Eve Appeal and 
Marie Curie Nurses in 
memory of his wife, Angie. 
Stuart is also a business 
mentor with Stamford 
Start Up.

Thrapston
Local Charity 
Support
Chicheley Lodge 607 had 
a very busy year in 2015 
supporting a number of 
local Charities and also 
received grants from the 
Provincial Grand Charity 
to increase the overall 
donations to the following 

Stamford
New Local 
Communications 
Officer 
The new Local 
Communications 
Officer for Stamford is 
W Bro Stuart Morgan 
PProvSGD of Lodge of 
Merit No.466 into which 
he was initiated in 1995. 
He was its Worshipful 
Master in 2006 and 
is now its Director of 
Ceremonies. He is also 
a member of Montagu 
Chapter, Steanforde 
MMM, Norman Wright 
KT, Peterborough Council 
R&S, Crux Rubra RCC and 
is a founder member 
of Steanforde Chapel 
(Commemorative Order 
of St. Thomas of Acon). 

Stuart also serves on the 
KT Grand Masters Body 

Charities in particular; 
Cransley Hospice, East 
Anglia Children’s Hospice, 
McMillan Nurses and 
Kettering Special Baby Care 
Unit. All of whom which 
received £850.00 each.

In particular, the “Back 
to the Forties” night, 
celebrating the “1940’s,” 
held at the Plaza Centre in 
Thrapston was particularly 
well supported by Brethren, 
families and friends which 
raised £600.00. The event 
was organised by the Lodge 
Charity Steward W Bro 
David Redden who is shown 
on the left of the picture 
along with the Worshipful 
Master W Bro Mick Warren 
(centre) presenting a 
cheque for £200.00 to 
Chicheley Lodge Mentoring 
Officer W Bro Alan Toseland 
who was representing a 
local branch of the Royal 
British Legion.

local branch of the Royal 
British Legion.
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Piscator 
Chapter’s First 
Convocation
Piscator Chapter’s inaugural 
Convocation in this Province 
took place on Friday 9 
October at Northampton 
Masonic Centre. It proved 
to be a wonderful evening 
of celebration and Royal 
Arch companionship at 
its most memorable. The 
meeting was attended by 
an almost full complement 
of Acting Provincial 
Officers led, of course, by 
the Most Excellent Grand 
Superintendent, Excellent 

Companion Wayne Williams.

The three Principals, E 
Companions, Bob Green 
as Z, Aaron Day as H and 
his father Albert as J 
presided over the superb 
Exaltation of Companion 
John Byles in what can only 
be described as a textbook 
ceremony. Led by E Comp 
Trevor Sherman as DC, the 
Chapter Officers are to 
be congratulated on their 
outstanding quality of ritual. 
Comp. Roger Blason gave 
the performance of his 
life as Principal Sojourner, 
much to the delight of all 
present. Having migrated to 

Northampton from London, 
this Chapter, in the tradition 
of Piscator Lodge, already 
has its own style and 
identity. An early visit to this 
our newest Chapter is highly 
recommended, all can be 
assured of a very warm 
welcome!
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Ceremony of 
the Veils
On Thur 3 September 15, the 
Holy Royal Arch Province 
of Northamptonshire and 
Huntingdonshire was 
honored to extend a very 
warm welcome to the ME 
Grand Superintendent 
of Bristol, E Comp Alan 
J Vaughan, and his 
Demonstration Team to 
present a demonstration 
of the Ancient Ceremony 
of the Veils. This was very 
kindly hosted by our own 
Chapter of First Principals.

Unchanged for some 200 
years, this event provided 
a fascinating insight to the 
origins of the Exaltation 
Ceremony practiced by us 
today. 

This was greatly appreciated 
by an enthusiastic audience 
of around 270 Companions 
which included the MEGS of 
Warwickshire, E Comp John 
Saint. 

E Comp Barry Goulding was 
awarded a Certificate by E 
Comp Vaughan following 
his participation in the 
ceremony as the Exaltee, 

his performance was almost 
worthy of an Oscar such 
was the gusto with which he 
played his part, word perfect 
as usual!

Towards the end of an 
excellent Festive Board, our 
ME Grand Superintendent, 
E Comp Wayne Williams, 
congratulated and thanked 
all concerned for their 
hard work in producing 
this wonderful event which 
clearly exceeded everyone’s 
expectations.
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Cytringan 
Chapter
On Friday 11 December, 
Cytringan Chapter, 
following a successful grant 
application to Provincial 
Grand Charity, donated 
£500 each to Lakelands 
Hospice, Corby and Cransley 
Hospice, Kettering. At 
the same time the Grand 
Charity Grants Scheme 
awarded a further £1000 to 
Lakelands Hospice.

The cheques were 
presented by our Grand 
Superintendent E 
Comp Wayne Williams, 
accompanied by E Comp 
Roger Hutchinson, MEZ and 
E Comp Andy Adamson, 
IPZ of Cytringan Chapter. 
Paul Marlow, fundraising 
manager at Lakeland Day 
Care Hospice and the Rev.
Dr. John Smith a senior 
member at Cransley 
Hospice accepted the 
cheques, and afterwards 
gave our masonic members 
a brief history of their 
hospice, the particular 
service, and care offered 
to the local community. 
E.Comp Wayne Williams 
expressed his admiration 
to all those doctors, nurses, 
carers and volunteers who 
dedicated their skills to the 
hospices.

Photo above shows our Grand Superintendent, E Comp Wayne 
Williams presenting the cheque to Cransley Hospice supported by 
E Comp Roger Hutchinson (back left) and E Comp Andy Adamson 
(back right).

Constant 3rd Provincial 
Grand Principal, E Comp 
John Lambert, E Comp 
Jerry Higgins, E Comp Stan 
Wilford, E Comp Mike Ward 
and the Most Excellent Grand 
Superintendent, E Comp 
Wayne Williams.

Stan Wilford’s Jubilee Celebration 
Stan Wilford celebrated 
his 50th Anniversary of 
Exaltation into the Royal 
Arch at Wellingborough 
Chapter 737 on 1st October 
2015. The Most Excellent 
Grand Superintendent Ex. 
Comp. Wayne Williams 
attended to present Stan 
with his certificate and was 
assisted by Ex. Comp. David 
Brown PrAsstScrE who 
read the certificate to the 
assembled Companions.

Photo right (left to right): 
E Comp David Brown 
PrAsstScrE, E Comp Mark 
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News From The Holy Royal Arch



Grand Master’s 
Lodges
Grand Master’s Lodges of 
Instruction for Mark Master 
Masons and Royal Ark 
Mariners

The Northamptonshire 
& Huntingdonshire Mark 
Provincial Grand Master, 
RWBro George Bonham 
GMRAC, has been honoured 
with Presidency of the 
2017 Festival of the Grand 
Master’s Lodges of 
Instruction for Mark Master 
Masons and Royal Ark 
Mariners.

The Festival is held annually 
and hosted each year by 
a different Mark Province.  
The 2017 Festival is to be 
held at Sheaf Close on the 
afternoon of the 25th April 
2017 and will consist of a 
demonstration of the Royal 
Ark Mariner ceremony of 

Elevation by the Grand 
Master’s Lodges of 
Instruction team followed by 
the Advancement ceremony 
in the Mark Degree, along 
with the lecture.  The event 
is open to all Mark Master 
Masons and Royal Ark 
Mariners and will conclude 
with a Festival banquet in 
the evening.

It is anticipated that this 
prestigious event will be 
well attended by brethren 
of the Mark Province along 
with brethren from across 
the UK.  Further details will 
be available in due course.

Mark Province 
makes emergency 
donation to 
Cumbria Floods 
Appeal.
We have all seen the news 

reports of the emergency 
services  who have been 
working hard to manage 
the effects of the floods and 
of the families who have 
been evacuated from their 
homes, not once but twice 
in a week at the beginning 
of December. The scenes 
of devastated Communities 
and wrecked homes will 
mean that this Christmas 
time will be very hard for 
those affected.

The Mark Province 
of Cumberland and 
Westmorland have opened 
a fund for the relief of those 
who have been affected 
by the floods that followed 
the torrential rain in the 
Province.

At the Royal Ark Mariner 
Assembly on the 8th 
December the Pro Grand 
Master announced that 
the The Mark Benevolent 
Fund had already made a 
donation of £25,000.

Shortly afterwards, the 
Provincial Grand Master 
of the Mark Province 
of Northamptonshire & 
Huntingdonshire, RWBro 
George Bonham, approved 
an emergency donation of 
£5000 from the Province 
Benevolence Fund to that 
appeal reinforcing the MBF 
guideline of “he gives twice 
who gives promptly”.
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News From Other Orders



Why not put them in the pre-paid 
Recycle4Charity envelope available 
at your local Masonic centre and 
post it. Its as simple as that.  

Makes you can recycle 
include HP, Dell, Lexmark, 
Canon, Samsung, Neopost. 
Please don’t send Epson or 
Kodak cartridges as they 
are actually ink tanks, not 
inkjets and unfortunately 
are not on the wanted list. 
Laser or toner cartridges are 
also not accepted.

Do’s and Don’t
Cartridges don’t have donation value if they:

 No damage.


Have been labelled for another brand 
like Tesco, PC World or Office Depot.

 No labels removed or extra holes.

 No laser or toner cartridges.


HP, Dell, Lexmark, Canon, Samsung 
and Neopost.

 Be in suitable condition.

 Not been refilled before.

 Be an inkjet cartridge!

Inkjet cartridges must be 
in suitable condition to 
be recycled. Only virgin 
cartridges on the wanted 
items list raise money for 
charity when recycled. 

All inkjet cartridges must 
pass a visual inspection 
& electrical test. “Virgin 
Cartridges” mean cartridges 
which have not been refilled 

before and carry only 
the original equipment 
manufacturers branding. 
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What Do You Do With Your Used Home Or Office Printer Ink Cartridges?



The Provincial 
Grand Charity will 
be paid £1 for each 

cartridge on the 
wanted list.

Need more info? 
Contact your local Charity 
Steward or the Provincial 

Grand Charity Steward, WBro 
Gerry Crawford 07802 696104 

pgchstwd@northants-
huntsmasons.org.uk
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What Do You Do With Your Used Home Or Office Printer Ink Cartridges?



Our Province continues 
to develop its Social 
Media presence via 
Facebook and Twitter.

While Social Media is not 
something that everyone 
wants to use, we are trying 
to ensure that those who 
would like to keep up to 
date with all Provincial 
matters through Facebook 
and Twitter have all the 
details that they need. 

The official Provincial 
Twitter account can be 
found by clicking on 
www.twitter.com/
NHMasons

and if you want to stay 
updated on all Royal Arch 
matters then their Twitter 
feed can be found at 
www.twitter.com/
nhpgchapter 

Northants and Hunts 
Masons

Lodge:     @nhmasons

Lodge (Provincial 
Charity Steward)  @ 
GerryPrGChStwd

Chapter	 @nhpgchapter

W Bro John Fergusson looks 
after Social Media for the 
Provincial Communications 
Committee.

Equally, there is a Provincial 
Facebook group that gives 
access to news and updates. 
This group is private and 
hidden from public view. 
If you would like to join 
this group then please add 
www.facebook.com/john.
fergusson.5 
the Social Media 
member of the Provincial 
Communications 
Committee, as a friend and 
he will then add you as a 
member to the group.

PG Lodge Northants Hunts

(if you would like to join this 
group then please add PG 
Lodge Northants Hunts as a 
friend and you will then be 
added as a group member).
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Social Media Links



Maxwell William Bayes ProvGM Lodge of St James 6838
Trevor Frank Boswell DepProvGM Old Northamptonian 5694
David John Burton AsstProvGM Petriburg 8767
Charles Anthony Bennett AsstProvGM De la Pre 1911
Neil Allan Sheppard ProvSGW Cumton 8869
Christopher John Mullen ProvJGW Towcestrian 9510
John Simmons ProvGChap Scout 9814
David Charles Watson ProvGTreas Lodge of Perseverance 455
Trevor John Cooke ProvGReg Abington 8041
Michael Charles Alexander Caseman-Jones ProvGSec Waynflete 4452
Dale Robert Gilbert ProvGDC Risdene 6532
Stephen Nicholas Kingan ProvGSwdB Old Kimboltonians' 7204
Kevin Corcoran ProvGSuptWks Eleanor Cross 1764
Robert Ian Cox ProvDepGDC Lactodorum 8526
Paul James Slater ProvDepGDC Lodge of Perseverance 455
William Bernard Wright ProvGAlm Abington 8041
Gerald Raymond Crawford ProvGChStwd Grey Friars 4990
Charles Richard Peter Brice ProvGMen Lactodorum 8526
William Murray Caswell ProvGOrat Lodge of Perseverance 455
Gerald McLaughlin ProvSGD De la Pre 1911
David Charles Morgan ProvSGD Lodge of St James 6838
Christopher Ronald Moody ProvSGD Ceres 6977
David Docherty ProvSGD Lodge of Heritage 9344
Stephen Ronald Sweeney ProvJGD St Peter's 442
Graham Ballinger ProvJGD Buckby Castle 8932
Albert Bareham ProvJGD Hinchingbrooke 9282
Harish Tailor ProvJGD Gates of Billing 9303
William Thomas Diggins ProvAGSec Lodge of St George 5978
Kevin Barton ProvAGDC Wentworth 737
Jonathon Richard Hedley Hibbins ProvAGDC Fitzwilliam 2533
Steven Thomas Storey ProvAGDC Old Northamptonian 5694
William Brown Glover ProvAGDC Corbie 9155
Paul Wyndham Beard ProvGOrg Thistle and Rose 6644
Andrew Ernest Adamson ProvGStB Lodge of Merit 466
David Leslie Braund ProvGStB Hatton 3041
George Eric Brutnall ProvAGStB Heigham 8486
Terance Francis Sadler ProvGPurs Waynflete 4452
Philip Godfrey Clark Miles ProvGStwd Socrates 373
Derek Alfred Hornbuckle ProvGStwd Pemberton 3039
Joseph Brown ProvGStwd Dr Oliver 3964
Darren Paul Hurley ProvGStwd Risdene 6532
Scott Morton ProvGStwd Thistle and Rose 6644
Kevin Parks ProvGStwd Heigham 8486
John Joseph Cummins ProvGStwd Lodge of Heritage 9344
Malcolm Arthur Saxby ProvGStwd Towcestrian 9510
Roger John Blason PPGStwd Piscator 7557
Stephen William Griggs PPGStwd Wilavestone 9829
John Thomas Wooding ProvGTyler Cytringan 4048
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2015 / 2016 Acting Officers
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Roll Of Honour

60 YEARS
W BroRon Jordan

VW Bro David Manners

50 YEARS
W. Bro Mike 
Hudson-Peacock 

Richard Turpin	 01480 456476	 Provincial Communication Officer & 
		  Communication Committee Chairman

Gerry Crawford	 01604 831672	 Password Editor & Webmaster

John Fergusson	 07768 096301	 Social Media

Andy Moore	 07860 636121	 Northampton Lodges 360, 2555, 
		  5694, 5978, 6838, 7557, 8041, 8576 & 9601

Tony Potter	 01604 767080	 Northampton Lodges 1764, 1911, 2431, 
		  3972, 4990, 6977, 8158, 8844, 9048 & 9740

Mike Sheppard	 01327 705600	 Brackley, Daventry & Towcester

Peter Robinson	 07711 110667	 Kettering &  Thrapston 

Jack Summerfield	 07886 768189	 Corby

Rob Mallett	 07921 687849	 Wellingborough & Rushden

Stuart Morgan	 07593 083324	 Stamford

Russell Laxton	 01733 237090	 Peterborough

Simon Perry	 01480 830257	 Huntingdon, Ramsey, St Ives & St Neots

William Diggins	 01604 584213	 Provincial Assistant Grand Secretary

Please keep your Local Communication Officer advised of any item of interest. It is only by 
doing so that he can know what is happening in your area or Lodge and have news of it 
published in this magazine or on the Provincial Website.

Many congratulations to all the worshipful brothers featured 
on our Roll of Honour. Our best wishes for the future are 
included with this public recognition of your valuable service.

Communication Officers’ Contacts


